
Commissioner’s Advisory Committee on Natural Heritage - Annual Tour  

Wednesday, June 12, 2019 – Pine Point Forest SNA, Interstate Island & Hemlock Ravine Tour 

Draft notes provided by Jan Shaw Wolff, DNR Ecological and Water Resources,  
Ecosystem Management and Protection Section Manager. Edited by Nancy Braker, CAC Chair 
 
2019 CAC Tour  
9:30-11:30         MN Point SNA – https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/snas/detail.html?id=sna02000 
11:30-12:30       Business lunch at Park Point Park  
12:30-1:30         Interstate Island discussion – Rice’s Point Access (scroll down page to #13) 
  https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/eco/nongame/land_preservation/projects.html#13 
1:30-2:30           Travel to Hemlock Ravine SNA 
2:30-3:30           Hemlock Ravine SNA -  https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/snas/detail.html?id=sna01013 
 

• Members present: Alyssa Alness,  Nancy Braker, Kevin Brennan, Kathryn Keller-Miller, Jaxson Lane, 
Sarah Malick-Wahls, John Pearson, John Schladweiler,  Angela Smith, Christopher Smith.  

• Members absent: Kristen Blann, Tom Casey, Robyn Ceurvorst, Peg Furshong , Linda Kingery, Michael 
Spry, Jeanette Eller Watland 

• DNR Staff members present: Bruce Carlson, Judy Schulte, Jan Shaw Wolff, Laura Van Riper, AmberBeth 
VanNingen, Rebecca Holmstrom, Bry Persing, Patricia Fowler 

• Natural Areas Association members present: Lisa Smith, Amy Wills 

Chair Nancy Braker brought the meeting to order. 

1. Approve April 2019 minutes Reviewed minutes from last meeting. John Schladweiler offered 
the following correction to the information on fish and game restitution: For the third bullet on 
page 7 it should read "Approximately $100,000/year comes in from restitution - Up to the 
discretion of each Conservation Enforcement Officer as to whether to ask that restitution 
be applied."  Kevin Brennan moved to approve minutes, Jaxson Lane seconded, unanimous 
approval. 

2. CAC Member Spotlight: Chris Smith 
 Bio attached 

Next meeting member highlight: Jackson Lane - August 7 

3. CAC Charter 
Mike Spry, Tom Casey, and Nancy Braker are a subcommittee to work on reviewing the charter. 
Nancy requested one more member to join the subcommittee and John Pearson volunteered. 
Goal is to have a list of items to discuss in August for approval in October. We are not coming up 
with a new or greatly revised charter, but tweaking the current charter where needed. 
 Request for members to send any ideas, comments to Mike Spry. Charter is on DNR web 

site for reference: 
https://files.dnr.state.mn.us/destinations/snas/charter_cac.pdf 

 

Changes in Restitution Values for Animal Species Reintroducing topic of restitution (handout at 
last meeting, but new members may not yet be familiar).  John Schladweiler was asked to lead 
the discussion. John has proposed a letter be sent to DNR Commissioner regarding the current 

https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/snas/detail.html?id=sna02000
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/eco/nongame/land_preservation/projects.html#13
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/snas/detail.html?id=sna01013


statutes and rules and ask that they be updated including the values stated. Rule last adopted in 
1991, so just inflation alone requires revisiting. Lots of outdated lists of species (on T & E list, 
e.g.). Monies that are collected for restitution ~$100K deposited in Game and Fish fund, which 
are more lenient in terms of what it can be spent on.  John sent out an Email about how the 
migratory bird act is not being enforced by the USFWS. Concerned that things may be falling off 
radar. Used by DNR Conservation Officers when illegal take but also used by judges in civil take, 
i.e., if a company allows a take on their property. Judges use this statute to set fines and 
restitution. Commissioner has the authority to add other species. Threatened and Endangered 
plants not currently involved in restitution. 
Chris Smith pointed out that these values are also used in environmental review to assign values 
for mitigation. John S: when I was with department in EWR, we wanted to bring this item to the 
legislature and Steve Hirsch, division director, agreed it needed to be updated, but it took a back 
seat for other business. Kevin moved to send the letter after John edits it. Katherine seconded. 
Vote postponed until edited letter has committee review and can be voted on. 
 
Sarah: suggested in the format to add a justification: why is it time to renew, what changes do 
we propose (relative to migratory bird act, etc.). 

• Decision to have John edit the letter and circulate to committee to respond. Nancy has a 
short window of time to process, John agreed to provide within ~ one week.  

• Chris shared that MS 97.A has language for wild birds so be sure to reference that in the 
letter along with federal migratory bird act. 

• John requested that Jan Shaw Wolff follow up with him after having an opportunity to 
discuss this with Cynthia Osmundson, Nongame Wildlife Supervisor. 
 

4. Communications Nancy raised general communication processes and how best to share 
information, voting, etc. 
John described different categories of activities that have occurred, ranging from general 
information items (you may want to know about this) vs. more official committee business. One 
advantage that Nancy offered was that information coming through the Chair can be filtered 
and deem appropriateness if under the purview of CAC, completely unrelated to CAC, or more 
of an individual concern. This would help everyone be aware of roles. Is individual writing letters 
as a citizen or as a member of CAC, for example. Judy asked if it was possible to identify whether 
official CAC business or not in subject line of Email. Chris Smith suggested that both the Chair 
and Vice-Chair be copied so that if one of the officers is unable to respond in a timely manner 
the other could take action. Sarah and Alyssa voiced their opinion that communications should 
go through Chair and Vice-Chair; there was general agreement on this procedure. 
This issue is likely most relevant during legislative session when time is often of the essence for 
CAC to make comments to DNR Staff or the Commissioner or contact our state officials as 
private citizens. Tom Casey and Mike Spry are serving in a legislative subcommittee role. Braker 
will make sure that they know this decision so that between the two officers action can be taken 
quickly as needed. 
 



5. Potential Future Presentations to CAC  Nancy and Judy were talking about CAC having a list of 
items that CAC would like to hear more about. A list was previously generated (last summer, but 
that was a DNR staff list, not CAC member list).  
Jan mentioned the stated interest (from Chris Smith) to have CAC participate in the forest 
external audit. Emily Peters is willing to come to a future meeting and talk about forest 
management with a bigger context for the certification audit component. 
Bruce will find out more about CAC participation in after-audit sessions with certification groups. 
Chris stated an interest in having enforcement also come and talk to this group. 
Kevin is interested in hearing from a hydrologist/waters resource specialist, specifically 
regarding the over allocation of water through appropriation permits. There are lots of rare 
species impacted by water resources. How are water appropriations being managed?  
Nancy would also like to hear more about turtles and herps, maybe Chris and Carol Hall. 
Judy: have also been doing snake surveys on Prairie Bank properties, could do an update. 
 

 Nancy requested that if CAC members would like to hear about specific topics to let her know. 
 

6. SNA 50th Anniversary Events  John Pearson complimented several efforts related to honoring 
the 50th Anniversary of SNA. 

• Handout: “50th Anniversary Events” on one side and “Event Attendance (Jan-May 2019)” 
• Handout #2: graphics of 50th Anniversary Facebook Metrics 

o Kudos to David Minor, CCMI specialist, who is adding value to communications. 
• Handout #3: Article from Nature Notes “50 Years of Protecting the Wild Places.” 

Thank goodness for the people earlier involved who had the foresight to create this program. 
John prompted the group to ask if the present work of this committee reflects the same level of 
care contributed by earlier members and leaders. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:34 p.m. by Nancy. 

Draft notes provided by Jan Shaw Wolff, DNR Ecological and Water Resources,  
Ecosystem Management and Protection Section Manager 
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